Parish Council Report
March 2013
It has been relatively quiet on the Parish Council (PC) front since Christmas.  We have, at long last, finalised payment to the County Council for a variety of Highways works done over the last year or so, and received the grant from Rugby Borough to cover an appreciable part of the costs.  However, as I write, we are still waiting for the road safety signage to be completed. We have been promised that it will be done in early April.
We have dealt with a number of complaints about damage to verges, fly tipping and other highways issues, and in most cases these have been dealt with by the appropriate councils.  The prolonged period of wet weather has meant that there will continue to be problems with verges, but we will continue to report the worst cases.
The appalling weather over the winter has also made progress on completing work on the bus shelter very difficult, but this will be done before the grand opening in June.  It is, however, good to have the noticeboards in place: three lockable ones (for Parish Council, the Church and the Village) on the outside and open ones inside, for more general notices.  Keys are held by me, Dick Withington and Ian Tipton should any villagers want to advertise events etc.
After such a long winter, some of our paths are now overhung with vegetation which can prove a danger to pedestrians. .As you start to think about getting out into your garden once the weather improves, please consider whether growth spilling from your boundaries could cause problems in this way, and deal with it.

The council has been advised that we should consider commissioning an independent Housing Needs Survey, so that any future development proposals are informed by what the village needs and wants.  The cost of such a survey would be covered by the borough council.
After ten years since it developed the skate board and other facilities, the Recreation Field Committee disbanded itself and passed responsibility back to the PC. Councillors were assured that the practical help they provided in maintaining this valuable village amenity would continue, but it is clear that we need more villagers to help in this way.  The recreation field is very well used, especially by our youngsters, and if it is to be kept in good order so that people can use it safely, then involvement by more parents would be very welcome.

Complaints about dog fouling of verges and open front lawns have been received again.  Please, if you are a dog owner, ensure that your pet does not cause this nuisance to your fellow-villagers by picking up any mess.
The Annual Village Meeting to be held at 7.30 on Tuesday 23rd April in the Birbury is open to all villagers.
Do come along and have your say.  If you would like to put an issue on to the Agenda, please don’t hesitate to contact any councillor or the clerk, Joanna Bloomfield [parishclerk@birdingbury.org]   We look forward to seeing you there.
Diana Turner, 

Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
